Minutes of South West  B.S.G.A.  A.G.M Meeting

Tuesday July 22nd 2014

Wellsprings Leisure Centre, Cheddon Road, Taunton TA2 7QP at 7pm.

Present: Verity Trevor- Morgan, Nicola Vile, Katrina Venner, Gemma  Braunton       
  
    Shirley Clements, Vicky Ashworth, Sarah Kendrick. 
Apologies:  Hazel Yates, Mark Pocock, Hayley Antello

Chairman’s Report:  

Verity recapped over the B.S.G.A events held over the academic year 2013/14 and of the success of the South West region with gymnasts at the Europeans.

It was agreed that the South West held good regional competitions with increased participation in 2013/14 and the Team trio/Fours was now better established. Milano would continue as sole sponsor for B.S.G.A. events.
A letter was read out from Sarah Moon advising her retirement from Rhythmic gymnastics to follow a new career path. Her work and dedication to the sport was acknowledged.

A new facebook page for the B.S.G.A. was set up this year which will cover all the disciplines including sports acro and disability gymnastics.
Isaac Howard is looking into establishing an English Schools gymnastics competition in the coming year.
All records were signed by the Chair.
Treasurer’s Report:
Nicola reported a total of £2868.50 being in the South West B.S.G.A account. We also discussed the amounts in the County accounts which are all very healthy. It was decided that rather than dividing affiliation money between county and south west accounts, all affiliation cheques from schools would be made out to SW BSGA .
County secretaries will process applications, mail off handbooks and number to schools, then send  South West cheques directly off to Nikki to bank. 

Disciplines Report:
Trampolining – Ollie Monroe has passed the running of the  SW BSGA events over to Danny Anstey. This year Ollie applied for a fund of £500 to help towards the training of extra judges for the events.
Rhythmic – With Sarah Moon’s retirement a new representative would need to be sought. 

Sports Acro and Tumbling – Event held same day as BSGA F&V. We will endeavour to try and avoid this clash next year.
County Reports – Affiliations:

All county accounts are very healthy. The funds are in the accounts to be used for County events. This year a school competition was held in Devon and Michelle from St. Peters in Gloucester organised a local schools Floor and Vault event. It was noted that some of the schools that affiliate every year now prefer to do so online.

Election of Officers:

Verity was re elected as Chair.

Nicola Vile was re elected as Treasurer

Katrina was elected as Secretary which would be useful as new organiser of SW Milano team and F&V events.
All county affiliation secretaries had been asked if they were happy to continue in their roles and were re elected.
Competition Dates for 2014/15:

South West Milano and F&V competitions will be held at Kingsley School, Northdown Road, Bideford, North Devon, EX39 3LY, and will be run by Katrina Venner. The school will earn some money from the sale of food and possibly 50/50 from takings on the door.
The date proposed for the SW Milano event was the 25th of January with the National Final running on the 13th and 14th of March.
The date proposed for the SW Floor and Vault was to be either the 8th March with the National Final running on the 2nd and 3rd of May.

The meeting concluded at approx 8:30pm.

